
 

 

 

 

Friday 23rd March 2018 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 Many thanks for your patience and support during the recent bouts of snow. It is unfortunate that we 
had to take the decision to close the school but, given the unusual circumstances, it was in the best 
interests of keeping everyone safe. 

 Your child’s school report will be sent home on Friday 23rd March, prior to Parents’ Evenings next 
week. There will be a response sheet included with the report. We would be grateful if you could 
complete these and return them to school on Monday 26th so that teachers can read through them and 
best prepare for your Parents’ Evening appointment. The ‘next steps’ sections on the reports are really 
important and will be a focus for discussion with you. The reason we write our reports at this time of year 
is so that the responsibility for making sure the ‘next steps’ are undertaken alongside your child lies with 
the teacher who wrote your child’s report. This means that these points are easier to focus on together, 
are already underway and will therefore have more success than if they were left over the summer break 
with a move to a new class. 

 We look forward to seeing you next week at Parents’ Evenings and trust that you will find them 
supportive and informative. Please remember that appointments during the evenings are only ten minutes 
– if you feel that you need longer, please contact the class teacher to arrange to meet at another time. 
The teaching team work hard to keep appointments running to time but struggle when a parent ‘over-
runs’ their allocated time. Please remember that many people have rushed from work to make their 
appointment time and it is really frustrating if they then find we are running late due to an over-running 
appointment earlier in the evening.  

 The reports also include attendance figures, with a judgement alongside. The expectation has been 
raised slightly this year with 98% attendance or above being judged as ‘Good’, between 96 and 98% 
being judged as ‘Satisfactory’ and below 96% as ‘Unsatisfactory’. Similarly, four or more late marks in the 
morning is also ‘Unsatisfactory’. Whilst attendance at Hazeldown is good overall, there has been a slight 
dip lately, which we need to re-dress. Please remember that a figure of 96% attendance means they have 
missed 4% of their time in school, which equates to lost learning time. It is also still the case that time out 
of school during term time will only be authorised with good reason. Holidays should not be taken in term 
time and we will continue to follow due process, as DCC require, in terms of reporting absence with the 

subsequent fines being issued by them. 



  Many thanks for the time taken to complete the questionnaires giving your views on the 
school. We will be collating the information we get from this and reviewing any actions we need to 
take to improve certain areas. We will report back on the outcomes in a future newsletter. We trust 
that if you recorded that you disagree with a particular statement, that you had already taken 
up our often repeated and on-going offer to come in and talk to us about concerns. You will 
therefore have raised the issue with either the Classteacher, Team Leaders or the Senior 
Leadership Team before now. If you haven’t already raised it, please make sure that you do so 
during Parents’ Evening. As always, we would much rather know about concerns and be able to 
address them at the time than only find out about them long after the event. Thank-you. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

Stuart Ludford 

Headteacher 

REMINDER - 

Please remember that when it is 

raining, it doesn’t mean that 

children can come in through the front door – 

they should continue to use the normal doors 

they use every day.  

Thank-you.  

REMINDER -  

Please do not let your children, either school 

age or younger,  play on the Foundation 

Stage climbing equipment before or after 

school.  This is unsupervised at this time and is 

not for general use.  

Thank you for your cooperation. 

SCHOOL MEALS —            

The price of school meals will increase with 

effect from Tuesday 17th April to £2.70 per 

meal. 

All meals should be paid in advance using the 

online School Money system.  Should you have 

any problems with the online systems then 

please contact the school reception. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Let’s Celebrate 

 

Barney Prentice in Willow Class received a medal from Exeter City Football Club for 

winning  a tournament with his team.  

Summer Northway in Monkey Puzzle received a trophy for ‘Top Trainer’ from Exeter City 

Football Club.   

Brooke Hunter in Apple Class received a certificate for swimming 25 meters.  

Joselyn Ford in Cherry Class completed a First Aid badge with Brownies.    

Thomas Pike in Cherry Class completed a Trampoline Proficiency Level 1 award. 

Evan Lewis in Apple Class, Reuben Cooke in Oak Class and  Felix Cooke in Maple Class 

received a trophy for attendance with the Teignmouth Nippers Lifesaving Club. 

Amelia Cox in Palm Class has achieved her Trampoline Proficiency Level 1 award. 

Ben Hudson in Apple Class has completed the Swimming Level 1 award. 

Jude Baxter in Palm Class has completed the Swimming Level 2 award. 

Isabella Cameron-Pearce in Apple Class has completed 400m Swimming award. 

Evie Barlow in Oak Class has completed Stage 1, 2 and 3 Swimming awards. 

Oliver Coles-Parnell in Apple Class has completed the Swimming Level 4 award. 

Blossom Hill in Oak Class has received her purple belt in her Karate grading. 

Jude Hemmens in Maple Class has won a medal for the ‘Player of the match’ with Exeter 

City Football Club. 

William Jenkins in Cherry Class received a trophy for ‘Man of the Match’ with WBB u8’s 

Football Club. 

Thomas Hearsey in Apple Class won a trophy for taking part in a fun run with Teignmouth 

Lifesaving Club to raise money for new equipment. 

Lily Mae Pettifer in Redwood Class has received her yellow belt in Taekwondo at her 8th 

Kup grading and also came 5th in a regional competition in Newport with underwater 

hockey. 

 

WOW! Congratulations and well done to all our achievers!   

 

Don’t forget if you have something to celebrate please share it with us.  Mrs Drew 

has taken over keeping our Achievers Board in the corridor up to date and she will 

take any photos for the board.   

 

 



DATES TO REMEMBER 

Year 3 Celebration Event Monday 26th March 2018 -  2.15 p.m. to 3.00 p.m. 

Parents Evening Tuesday 27th March 2018 -  3.30 p.m. to 7.00 p.m. 

Year 4 Celebration Event Wednesday 28th March 2018 - 2.15 p.m.to 3.00p.m. 

Parents Evening Thursday 29th March 2018 - 3.30 p.m. to 7.00 p.m. 

Last Day Spring Term 2018 Thursday 29th March 2018 

First Day of Summer Term 2018 Tuesday 17th April 2018 

Year 4 Residential to Heatree House Wednesday 25th to Friday 27th April 2018  

Bank Holiday Monday 7th May 2018 

Yr 5 Residential to Colehayes Monday 21st May 2018 to Wednesday 23rd May 

2018 

Summer Half Term 2018 One week commencing Monday 28th May 2018 

Sports Day Wednesday 6th June 2018 

Reserve Sports Day Thursday 7th June 2018 

Year 3 Residential to Escot Tuesday 26th June 2018 to Wednesday 27th June 

2018 

PTA Summer Fayre  Friday 29th June 2018 - 3.15 pm - 6.00 p.m. 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly Thursday 12th July 2018 

iCan too!, Princess Theatre Torquay Friday 13th July 2018 

Last Day of Summer Term 2018 Wednesday 25th July 2018 

First Day of Autumn Term  2018 Tuesday 4th September 2018 

Autumn Half Term 2018 One week commencing Monday 22nd Oct 2018 

Last Day of Autumn Term 2018 Friday 21st December 2018 

First Day of Spring Term 2019 Tuesday 8th January 2019 

Spring Half Term 2019 One week commencing Monday 18th Feb 2019 

Last Day of Spring Term 2019 Friday 5th April 2019 

First Day of Summer Term 2019 Wednesday 24th April 2019 

May Day Monday 6th May 2019 

Summer Half Term 2019 One week commencing 27th May 2019 

Last Day of Summer Term 2019 Friday 19th July 2019 

 


